

# الرابع/الكتاب

Read the following text carefully, and then in your ANSWER BOOKLET answer all the questions that follow. Your answers should be based on the text.

Jordan is rich in potash and phosphate, and the extraction industry for these minerals is one of the largest in the world. Not surprisingly, two of Jordan's largest exports are chemicals and fertilisers. Pharmaceuticals and other industries represent 30% of Jordan's Gross Domestic Product (GDP), and 75% of Jordan's pharmaceuticals are exported. However, the majority (65%) of the economy is dominated by services, mostly travel and tourism. Most of Jordan's exports go to Irag, the USA, India and Saudi Arabia.

Unlike some other countries in the Middle East, Jordan does not have large oil or gas reserves. For that reason, Jordan has to import oil and gas for its energy needs. Its other main imports are cars, medicines and wheat. In 2013 CE, 23.6% of Jordan's imports were from Saudi Arabia. This was followed by the EU, with 17.6% of its imports. Other imports have come from China and the United States.

Jordan has more free trade agreements than any other Arab country, and it trades freely with many countries, including the USA, Canada and Malaysia. Which other areas are important for Jordan's trade? Jordan first signed a trade agreement with the EU in 1997 CE. It signed a free trade agreement with Egypt, Morocco and Tunisia in 2004 CE. In 2011 CE, another trade agreement was made with the EU, Egypt, Morocco and Tunisia. Trade with the EU and North Africa in particular is likely to grow.

## Question Number one (20 points)

- 1. The report states that most of Jordan's exports go to many countries. Write down two of these countries.
- 2. Quote the sentence which tells that Jordan is suffering a shortage of petrol.
- 3. What does the underlined word Pharmaceuticals mean?
- 4. What do the underlined pronoun "its", refer to?
- 5. Why is trade with the EU and North Africa likely to grow?
- 6. The writer states that most countries need to export and import goods. Suggest three of these needs.
- 7. Our community should buy Jordanian goods in order to support Jordanian industries. Think of this statement and then in two sentences, write down your point of view.

Question Number Two: (15 points)			
A. Study the following sentence and answer the question that follows. Write the answer			
down in your ANSWER BOOKLET. (3 points)			
Shall I help you with your homework?			
I'll help you with your homework, shall I?			
What is the function of using "shall I" in the above sentence?			
B. Choose the suitable item from those given in the box to complete each of the following			
sentences. There are more words than you need. Write down the answer in your			
ANSWER BOOKLET. (8 points)			
grew up his ask questions looking for reserves their			
At the book fair, everybody was buyingfavourite books.			
2. I am my keys. Have you seen them?			
3. Jordan does not have large oil or gas			
4. After the talk, there will be a chance for you to about anything you			
don't understand.			
C. Complete the following sentences with the suitable words derived from the words in			
brackets and write the answers down in your ANSWER BOOKLET. (4 points)			
1- When did you learn how to bein China? (success)			
2- The baby starts to try outnoises and mimic sounds (experiment)			
Question Number Three: (12 points)			
Question Number Three: (13 points)  A. Correct the verbs between brackets then write your answers down in your ANSWER			
BOOKLET. (4 points)			
(4 points)			
1. Will the match (have)			
2. A lot of research has beenon the relationships between mind. (carry out)			
21. 7 (18t 6) 1666ai 6) 1 (18t 6) 1			
B. The underlined words in the following sentences are not used correctly. Replace these			
words with the correct ones, and write the answers down in your ANSWER BOOKLET.			
(2 points)			
1. He did <u>good</u> .			
2 A woman fainted didn't sha?			
2. A <u>women</u> fainted, didn't she?			
2. A <u>women</u> fainted, didn't sile?			

C. Complete each of the following items so that the new item has a similar mean the one before it, and write it down in your ANSWER BOOKLET. (4 points)	ing to
1. Jaber isn't old enough to drive a car.	
He wishes	
2. They closed the shop at 5 o'clock. The shop	
D. Complete each of the following sentences by adding the correct question tag to end of each of them. Write the answers down in your ANSWER BOOKLET (3 por 1. There aren't any spiders in the bedroom,?	
end of each of them. Write the answers down in your ANSWER BOOKLET (3 po	

## **Question Number Five (15 points)**

#### A. EDITING (4 points)

Imagine you are an editor in the Jordan Times. You are asked to edit the following lines that have four mistakes. (One grammar mistake, one punctuation mistake and two spelling mistakes). Find out these four mistakes and correct them. Write the correct answer down in your ANSWER BOOKLET.

'Yes. It was. I knew that the director had researched my business thoroughly before the meeting, so I was prepared for his detailled questions. When I began neqotiating, I started with the important issues. The Chinese believe in avoiding conflict. It is always important to be patient. I was preparing to compromise, so in the end, the meeting was successful.'

### B. GUIDED WRITING (4 points)

Read the information below, and write two sentences about the goods that Jordan imports and exports yearly.

imports	exports
oil	phosphate
gas	potash
wheat	GDP



